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Welcome Back!   
We are off to an excellent start, and I have to thank our  
staff for their efforts in making it such a great success.  I 
also want to thank the 7th and 8th grade students for 
their role in our successful start. The 8th grade class has 
begun right where they finished, and we are proud of 
the level of character and leadership they are 
demonstrating for our new 7th graders.  The 7th grade 
class is exceeding the transition expectations we had 
for them.  Both classes are working very hard, and we 
could not be more pleased with the start to the 2016 – 
2017 school year. We have such unbelievably great kids 
here. Let your students know we appreciate each of 
them, and we are very proud of them and their efforts! 
 

Maximizing Life’s Opportunities for Every Child 

Dates to Remember: 
 
9/5 Labor Day – No Classes 
9/9 Wear your favorite in-state or   

college shirt  
9/9 MS Dance -  
9/14 PD – 90 min early dismissal 
9/21 PD – 90 min early dismissal 
9/22 Aaron Baart Assembly 
9/28 PD – 90 min early dismissal 
10/4 Picture Day 
10/5 PD – 90 min early dismissal 
 10/10 Parent Teacher Conferences 

3:30 – 7:00  
10/12 PD – 90 min early dismissal 
10/18 2 Hour early dismissal 
10/20 2 Hour early dismissal 
10/21 No School 
10/26 PD – 90 min early dismissal 
10/28 First Quarter Ends 
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All Students 

New Faces 
We have several new faces, as well as familiar faces in new places, at the middle school.  We hope you are 
able to come to our meet the teacher event, and put a face with a name!  

New Faces:      Familiar Faces in New Places: 

Dale Barnhill – 8th History & Academic Coach  Bret Denekas – Teacher Associate 

Stephanie Graham – 5-12 Orchestra    Jerod Garland – 8th Grade History 

Tammy Krebs – Custodian    Josiah Brandt – Digital Media 

Juan Munoz – Spanish Teacher 

Julie Nuisma – Teacher Associate 

Ashton Yossi – 8th Grade Math 

Why What Who? 
Why do we exist? 
What are we doing to reach the why? 
Who do we want to become? 
 
Our Pella Middle School team kicked off our in-service days by working through the above questions because 
we have a strong desire to be intentional.  We want to be intentional about our relationships with one another 
and with students, and we want to be intentional about maximizing life’s opportunities for every middle school 
child.  Due to our desires, we have to work more efficiently, effectively, and closer than we ever have, but 
before we do, we have to know one another on a deeper level than we ever have.  Our teachers make an impact 
daily, and it is important for us to think about that.  
 

1. What do you want your legacy to be? 
2. How are your actions at school contributing to 

the development of your desired legacy? 
3. What commitments can you make at school to 

live out your legacy? 
4. How can we (our MS staff) help you keep those 

commitments? 
5.  

Every staff member was asked to create a visual as well as  
answer these, so we know how to better support one 
another this year in our pursuit to serve middle school 
students while leaving a memorable legacy along the way. 

Pella Middle School staff work 
together during in-service days. 
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All Students 
Why do we exist, what do we want to accomplish, and who are we as an school/school 

district?  These are questions and guidelines we will use to maintain our focus. 
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Aaron Baart visited Pella 
Christian students in grades 6 
– 12 last year, and he 
delivered a compelling 
message.  Pella Community 
High School and Pella 
Community Middle School 
are partnering to provide our 
high school and middle 
school students, as well all 
parents, information about a 
major societal concern in 
the digital 
age.  Pornography is readily 
available to all, including our 
youth, through the Internet 
via their personal technology 
devices. 

Aaron Baart Assembly 
Unfortunately today, it’s not a matter of whether your child will be exposed to Internet 
pornography…but when. 

A big part of 
being successful is 

being prepared. 
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Attitude determines preparation, preparation determines 

outcome. 
 

Calling…All Parents! 

 
Office Phone Replica 

A frequently asked question by students in the Middle School 
office:  “Can I call home?” Although perhaps not surprising, what 
may surprise you is how many of these students are not familiar 
with using a landline phone (some may refer to it as an old 
fashioned phone!).  Although many homes are getting rid of their 
landlines, most businesses still operate with some form of a 
receiver and separate dial pad. If you have a landline at home, 
check with your kids to see if they still remember how to dial a 
phone the old fashioned way! Happy dialing! 

Ability is what you have; skill is what you learn. 

Monthly Parent/Guardian Challenge  
This year, we are going to try something new because of the changing times and unique 
interactions and experiences we get with students in our office.  The following may or may 
not come as a surprise you.  Believe it or not, some of our students are unable to use our 
office phone, complete an email in letter format, label an envelope, remember their 
parent/guardian’s, siblings, or grandparents phone numbers, so we are going to create a 
fun challenge each month to see if you can assist them with some of the skills we had to 
have in order to survive back in the day.   The first challenge is below. 
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Character Counts! 
 

 

 

 

 

Character is what you show when no one is watching. 
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Laptop Reminders 

Tips for Parents - Social Media  
• Set parameters on laptop usage at home. 
• Avoid having your student use his/her laptop in 

his/her room. 
• Have a “charging station” in the kitchen, so it does 

not have to go to student’s room for charging. 
• When your students are using their devices, have 

them sit with their backs to you, so you can see their 
screens. 

• Anytime your students create a new account, sit next 
to them, so you know the usernames, passwords, and 
abilities of the site. 

o Then check their usage once in a while to 
hold them accountable. 

• Have your students explain the purpose of the site 
they are using/accessing. 

Academic and Eligibility Policy 
The faculty and administration of Pella Middle School have developed the following policy for students who 
are failing classes.  A list with any student failing a class will be compiled by the iStudy Supervisor through 
Infinite Campus software, and the list will be compiled approximately every four weeks.  See schedule 
below.  Students failing any class will be placed on the Academic and Ineligibility List.  Students not 
participating in extracurricular activities will be required to stay after school on Wednesdays from 1:45 to 
3:15 for two weeks.  Students participating in extracurricular activities will be rendered ineligible under this 
policy to represent Pella Middle School in any public extracurricular performance, as well as required to stay 
after school on Wednesdays from 1:45 to 3:15 for two weeks.  Once a student is placed on the Academic and 
Ineligibility List, he/she will not be removed until the end of the second week (i.e. Wednesday morning 
through Tuesday end of day for two weeks in a row). 

• The academic list will be compiled on Monday at 3:15.  
• Student on the academic list who is failing a class will call home on Tuesday to communicate their 

grade with parents or guardian. 
• The ineligibility period will start Wednesday and will run through the end of the day Tuesday two 

weeks later.  
• Each student on the list will be required to stay after school both Wednesdays during the two weeks in 

an after school study hall from 1:45 - 3:15.  Students may also be required to stay after school at any 
time during those two weeks in order to receive additional academic support. 

• A list of all eligible students will be provided to the athletic director, the principal, and each coach as 
soon as the list is compiled. 

• Extracurricular activities covered by this policy, but are not limited to: football, volleyball, cross-
country, wrestling, basketball, track, shooting team, softball, cheerleading, jazz band, and show choir. 

• Students will participate in any co-curricular events if it is required as part of a class grade. 
• Being on the academic ineligibility list does not prohibit the student from practicing with the team. 
• The administration will have the final say if there are any discrepancies. 
• This list is confidential and will not be posted or made public. 

Avoid laptop screen breakage - speak with your 
student about ways to avoid spending $349 to 
replace an LCD projector/screen. 

• Avoid leaving the charger tip on the keyboard 
when shutting the lid. 

• Avoid leaving headphones on the keyboard 
when shutting the lid. 

• Avoid leaving pens/pencils on the keyboard 
when shutting the lid. 

• Avoid leaving papers with paper clips or staples 
on them when shutting the lid. 

These simple steps can help students reduce the 
likelihood of replacing their screens. 
 



 

 

 

August Newsletter August 2016 

Thank you, Mrs. Pentico 

 
2016-2017 Approved District Calendar: 
http://www.pellaschools.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/01/2016-17_SchoolCalendar.pdf 
 
Middle School Specific Site:  
http://www.pellaschools.org/schools/middle-school/ 
 
Middle School Handbook:  
https://docs.google.com/document/d/11sbdnoekXycEhaCmud0jfVtG3MQLNqjrFWv29sFkJik
/edit 
 
Middle School Band:  
https://sites.google.com/a/pella.k12.ia.us/middle-school-band/ 
 
Pella 1:1 Handbook: 
https://docs.google.com/a/pella.k12.ia.us/document/d/1QyO3_S4OmTFuauYwSz6IXl5SsjYh6
8y-h9K8qZ6M5VM/edit 
 
Pella Digital Learning Environment (DLE) Link:  
http://pcsd-dle.blogspot.com/ 
 
Activities/School Calendar - has ALL 2016 - 2017 district activities:    
http://www.littlehawkeyeconference.com/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=206&school_id=4 

 
Maximizing Life’s Opportunities for Every Child 

Welcome to Pella Middle School!  My name is Anne Pentico, and I am the middle school 
counselor.  This is my 6th year as the school counselor in this building, 10th overall.  I 
thoroughly enjoy working with middle schooled-aged people and supporting their ever-
changing needs. 
 
As the Pella Middle School counselor, my primary responsibility is to support the 
academic, career, and personal/social development of every student.  I will do this in a 
number of ways including meeting with students individually and in small groups, but 
also conducting large group or classrooms lessons throughout the year.  I also work 
with parents, collaborate with teachers and staff, and consult with community services 
and organizations to meet the needs of Pella Middle School students and their 
families.   

Any student can request to meet with me or can be referred by a teacher, 
administrator, or parent.  I encourage you to reach out if you have concerns about your 
child, and if you would like your child to meet with me, please contact me directly.  I 
can be reached by email at anne.pentico@pella.k12.ia.us or by telephone 
at 641.628.4784. 


